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I just wanted to say how blessed I 

feel to be part of such a great group of people and am thankful that I
joined Garden Club at Ethel Larsen's urging in 2005. There are so many
of you I would have never met, including our long
time member (1974) Liz Dickinson who we lost
July 5. For those of you who knew her, there will
be a memorial gathering on Saturday, 
September 15, 2018, at Stafford's Bay View Inn
from 5-7p.m. 

Thank you to those who helped hand out 2,016
flags in the July 4th parade. Thank goodness Marla
showed up with her grandchildren to help. We still
ran out of flags before the end of the 
parade. Also, a big thank you to the
team that showed up to help spread 6
yards of mulch at the Monarch 
Waystation last week. Please stop down
to take a look and see how beautiful it 
is. Don't forget to check out the Grand
Garden Show on August 27 and 28 
at grandgardenshow.com/register/.
They have day tickets for sale and
you get to tour some gorgeous 
private gardens on Mackinac
Island. 

Sharon Schappacher
President

2018 Yearbook Changes

Pg 21-Beaubien,Connie
area code to 231 NOT 232

Pg 24-Move Jane Guisinger to 
Associate Member

Pg 26-Marla McGuire email to
marfmcg@gmail.com NOT 
marlamcguire10@yahoo.com

Pg 27-Barb Pfiel Ph # from 
734-846-7832 TO  489-9345

Lois Polatnick address from 
1141 Cedar Lake TO 1141 Cedar Lane           

Pg 29 Move Marion Stetson to 
Associate Member

Pg 32-change Suzanne LeBeau to
Suzanne LaBeau

New Members
Henry, Linda, 2425 Hemlock Lane,
Petoskey, 49770-9291, 231-348-1947
LBshattuck@chartermi.net 

Miller, Sandra  7397 Smith Rd., 
Alanson,  49706-9725,  734-417-1229
email to sschippe@umich.edu NOT
bob_sandra@hotmail.com

Olliffe, Sharyn, 1456 Castle Dr.,
Petoskey, 49770-8747,  348-909-5862
olliffe@charter.net

Patterson, Jill, 2008 Evergreen Lane,
Brutus,  49716-9523 517-256-8146
jbpatterson@earthlink.com

Leave of Absence
Pg 22-Diane Clark

Resigned
Pg 23-Egolf, Regine
Pg 27-Peterson, Kathy

Deceased
Pg 22-Liz Dickinson

If anyone has any other changes, please 
contact Marla McGuire at 

231-675-6559 or marfmcg@gmail.com. 
Thank You.

CCiivviicc GGaarrddeenniinngg
There will be no tulips in the Gaslight Bed and South Bed because of
work on highway. The civic gardening committee met recently and 
decided this after the City let us know about changes. I put in daffodil 
order and amaryllis order. Amaryllis will be here for the October meeting
$10.00 a bulb. The date of November meeting is so late there’s not
enough time to grow them before Christmas. 

Shirley Burns
Civic Gardening


